
ADVISORY TO THE CREDITORS OF THE CLOSED
RURAL BANK OF TIBIAO (ANTIQUE), INC.

March 20, 2020
In view of the Enhanced Community Quarantine (ECQ) measures 
implemented by the Government to prevent the spread of COVID-19 and 
for the mutual benefit of the Bank’s clients and PDIC personnel, the PDIC 
will not be able to personally receive claims from creditors on-site nor at 
the PDIC Office until further notice.
 
Creditors or those individuals or entities who have claims against the 
closed bank’s assets are advised to file their claims by sending the scanned 
copies of the duly accomplished Claim Form together with the supporting 
documents through email at pad@pdic.gov.ph not later than May 19, 2020. 
Creditors are reminded to send, by mail or courier, the original signed 
Claim Form and supporting documents to PDIC at the address below upon 
lifting of the ECQ for proper verification:

The Claim Form may be downloaded from the PDIC website, http://www.
pdic.gov.ph/files/Claim_Form_Against_Assets_of_Closed_Banks.pdf.

Developments will be constantly monitored and resumption of operations 
will be announced as soon as possible. For updates/announcements, 
please visit the PDIC website, www.pdic.gov.ph.
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